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TimelineTimeline

HighlightsHighlights
February 
18     We raised $5,280.33 during a Fill the Boot for the Variety Club of Buffalo.
March 
10     We attended the Line of Duty funeral for Buffalo Firefighter Jason Arno.
22     Elderly women rescued from her vehicle who drove up a guide wire.
25     Lillian Stoll accepted the Lee and Marge Memorial Award from the Erie
County Fire Chiefs Association.
30     Two new 2023 Chevy Tahoe Chief’s vehicles were put in service.
April
8        We responded to a fatal vehicle crash and fire on the NY State Thruway.
9        We had an MVA with extrication at William and Standard.
20     We responded to a structure fire on North Pleasant Parkway where CPD
rescued four victims from the fire. They along with five Cheektowaga cops were
treated for smoke inhalation and other injuries.
June
3        We had a reunion for all past and present members at Kotecki’s Grove.
5        We had a kitchen fire on Wagner Street. Sloan Assisted
16     We responded to a MVA involving a tractor trailer vs. car down an
embankment that required heavy extrication on the NY State Thruway.
24     Erie County Emergency Services Chaplain Father Joe Bayne passed away.
July
24      We responded mutual aid to Forks for a multiple car MVA with entrapment
involving a jackknifed tractor trailer on the NY State Thruway.
August
4        Lillian Stoll accepted the Junior Firefighter of the Year award at the
Southwestern Association convention in Derby.
29     We responded to a mutual aid fire with Bellevue on Croydon Drive.
September 
13     A bond vote to purchase the orphanage property passed. 
24     We responded to a mutual aid garage fire with Sloan on Michael Avenue. 
October
 1       We responded to a mutual aid fire with Sloan on Griffith Street.
 5       We responded to a mutual aid fire with Bellevue on Borden Road.
November 
4         Assistant Chief Craig Maconaghy Jr. presented “Junior Firefighter
Programs: The Potential Savior of the Volunteer Fire Service”, at the NYS
Leadership Conference at the NYS Fire Academy. 
13       Assistant Chief Craig Maconaghy Jr. wrote an article that was published in
the November issue of Fire Engineering Magazine. The article was titled, "Life in
a "Volly" House: Changing the Culture for Today's Needs”.
16      Assistant Chief Don Cialone Jr. presented the “History of Cheektowaga’s
Fire Companies” at the Cheektowaga Senior Center.
25      We won the award for “Best Chief’s Vehicle” at the Christmasville parade.

Chiefs Rigs

Stoll Awards

N. Pleasant Fire

The fire district purchased four
brand new 2023 Chevy Tahoe Chief’s
Vehicles, two for Doyle No. 1 and two
for Doyle No. 2. They went in service
on March 30th.

On April 20th we responded to a fire
at 239 North Pleasant where CPD
rescued 2 adults and 2 children. The
residents along with 5 CPD Officers
were treated for smoke inhalation. 

Firefighter Lillian Stoll received
Junior Firefighter awards from the
Erie County Fire Chiefs and the
Southwestern Association of
Volunteer Firefighters this year.

December 
3       Matt Burdzy was elected Chief and Brian Rogowski as President for 2024.
12     Dave Jastrzab was elected as a Doyle Fire District Commissioner.
13     James Tokasz retires as long time Doyle Fire District Treasurer.

2023 Total Runs: 945

Croydon Fire
On August 29th we responded to a
mutual aid fire on Croydon Drive
with Bellevue where a pet dog died.
Our firefighters conducted interior
operations and assisted Doyle No. 1
with setting up firefighter rehab.


